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District Office:

1485 York Avenue

New York, NY 10075

A MESSAGE FROM

Assembly Member Rebecca A. Seawright

Dear Neighbor,

I am proud to announce that my legislation to require the Department of Health to conduct an
 Asthma Study for the borough of Manhattan has been delivered to the Governor for signing and
 we will keep you updated on its progress.  This week in Albany I was proud to join colleagues in
 calling on the Governor to support transit in the 2019 Executive Budget.  On December
31 the
 historic new minimum wage that I voted to support last session will take effect. 

This week in the community, last Saturday we hosted the final shred-a-thon of the season which
 broke a record for the greatest amount of paper shredded at the 82nd Street Greenmarket.  Stay
 tuned for more shredding events in the Spring.  On Roosevelt Island, we dedicated the new Tata
 Innovation Center at Cornell Tech and the new Nisi Restaurant was opened to the
community with
 a ribbon cutting ceremony.  On the Upper East Side we honored a long-time community activist
 and President of the East 79th Street Neighborhood Association Betty Wallerstein with a
 proclamation from the State Assembly. 

This weekend we are expecting winter weather.  Please see the winter weather advisory below for
 updates.  I hope you will join me for several upcoming events, especially my Community Holiday
 Celebration and Toy Drive.  We look forward to seeing you there!

Upcoming events that I am co-sponsoring in our community:    

An informational forum on Access-a-ride at 6pm on Thursday, December 14.
A Community Holiday Party and Toy Drive at Hunter College on Monday, December 18.
Search and Care Tea and Creativity every Wednesday.

Stay in touch with my office about any issues that are important to you.  As always, we are just a
 visit, call or email away.

Sincerely,



212-288-4607

Albany Office:

LOB 650

Albany, NY 12248

518-455-5676

Email:

SeawrightR@nyassembly.gov

Social Media:

 

 

 

REBECCA A. SEAWRIGHT

IN ALBANY

Seawright Asthma Study Bill Delivered to the Governor
This week, Assembly Member Seawright's bill, A.7214, legislation requiring the New York State Department of Health to conduct
 a study on the high incidence of asthma in Manhattan and to prepare a remediation plan was delivered to the governor for
 signing.  

mailto:SeawrightR@nyassembly.gov
https://www.facebook.com/RebeccaASeawright/?ref=settings
https://twitter.com/SeawrightForNY
https://www.instagram.com/seawrightforny/


Last week, Seawright spoke to the community about her bill at a joint presentation with Community Board 8 on the high incidence of asthma
 in Manhattan. 

Supporting Transit in the 2019 Executive Budget
Mass transit delays have tripled since 2012 due to our aging infrastructure and
 deferred maintenance,
and without a sustainable revenue source the system
 will continue to deteriorate.  Subway delays have tripled in just five years, rising
 from approximately 20,000 monthly in 2012 to more than 67,000 in May of this
 year.  Millions of commuters suffer the consequences as they miss work, get
 docked pay and lose their jobs while they wait for public transit.  The MTA
 needs a vision to upgrade and modernize the transit system, replacing 80-year-
old signal technology and 50-year-old subway
cars with modern equipment that
 will improve performance and reduce overcrowding.  Funding is critical to make
 such a plan a reality.  That is why Assembly Member Seawright along with her
 colleagues are fighting for a fair and sustainable revenue source for public transit in the FY2019 Executive Budget.  She signed
 onto a letter to Governor Cuomo urging him to support the 9 million daily subway, bus, and commuter rail riders who depend on
 our mass transit system for their livelihood
with a solution.  Seawright is ready to work with her colleagues and the Governor this
 legislative session to implement a solution to the transit crisis that New Yorkers are facing.   

Seawright and NYS Lawmakers to Schumer and Pelosi:
 "SHUT IT DOWN"

Members of the New York State Legislature, called on Democrat leadership in
 Washington to refrain from voting to support an end-of-year budget resolution
 that doesn’t include permanent protections for the 800,000 DACA program
 enrollees. With Congress scheduled to recess for the holidays and not return till
 next year, the March 5, 2018 expiration of DACA is rapidly approaching
and
 increasing the possibility that the program will be allowed to expire if stalemate
 continues.

 

 

Assemblymember Rebecca Seawright stated, “800,000 children and
 young adults registered with the US government as part of Deferred Action for Childhood Arrivals (DACA). They put
 their trust in the government of the United States, our representatives in Washington DC must honor that trust and

 show “Dreamers”
and the world that our government is worthy of such trust by assuring protections for DACA
 recipients.”

Statement on the Federal Tax Reform Bill 
President Trump and Congressional leaders succeeded in pushing their so-
called ‘tax reform’ bill one step closer to law. Sadly, instead of helping
 hardworking families, the plan will grow the deficit and benefits the rich and
 giant corporations
at the expense of everyone else.  When families sit down to
 do their taxes and find out they owe hundreds or thousands more, it’s going to
 cause real pain. Here in New York, decreasing or eliminating state, local and
 property tax deductions will hit middle-class families especially hard. And
 projections show most people making under $75,000 a year will be worse off
 than they are now.

“Once you take a close look at the details of this plan, it becomes clear just how much the wealthy benefit while the
 majority of families I represent do not. It is heartless to tell a teacher they can no longer get a tax deduction for

 buying extra school supplies or to tell a new homeowner they can no longer deduct the interest
they pay on their
 mortgage or even the recent college grad drowning in student loan debt, ‘sorry, you can’t deduct the interest you

 pay.’ The deductions that regular folks routinely use will be eliminated in order to help pay for a huge corporate tax



 cut," said Seawright. 

Seawright Votes to Pass Historic Increase in Minimum
 Wage Taking Effect December 31

Hardworking New Yorkers shouldn’t have to worry about whether they will have enough money to put
 food on the table or if they will be able to pay the rent or mortgage at the end of the month. Everyone
 who puts in an honest day’s work should
be able to provide for themselves and their family. That is why
 Assembly Member Seawright voted to pass changes to the state’s minimum wage laws to help lift
 working families up – because far too many people are struggling just to get by.

As the minimum wage increases continue at the end of this year, many New Yorkers can expect to see
 a bump in their pay. On Dec. 31, the minimum wage in New York City will increase to $13, and for
 workers employed by small businesses with 10 or fewer employees, it will increase to $12.  That is not
 the last of it – workers will continue to see increases
for the next few years. 

 

IN OUR COMMUNITY

 

Shred-a-thon Breaks Records

Last Saturday's Shred-a-thon was record breaking with 343 Shredees- 100 more than the last record breaking event.  Shredees
 carried 10,300 lbs of paper to be shredded by the American Security Shredding truck!

Thank you for joining us for the last shred of the season.  We will continue to keep you updated with the dates for upcoming
 shredding events in the Spring.

Dedication of the Tata Innovation Center at Cornell Tech



Tata Consultancy Services (TCS), a leading global IT services, consulting and business solutions organization, announced Dec.
 4 a $50 million investment in Cornell Tech. The investment includes a significant gift for the first phase of capital development on
 the Roosevelt Island campus, as well as support for collaborating on technology research and expanding K-12 digital
literacy
 programs in New York City.

In recognition of the gift, Cornell Tech has inaugurated the Tata Innovation Center on Roosevelt Island. The center, formerly
 known as The Bridge, brings academia and industry together under one roof to share ideas and research on next-generation
 digital technologies and how to commercialize new areas of collaboration.

“Cornell Tech and TCS are to be commended on their unique collaboration, particularly in relation to the planned
 enhancement of computational skills for New York City public school students. Such skills are highly applicable to
 the digital world in the workplace and in contemporary knowledge transmittal as well as creation. Today’s
 announcement is indeed momentous,” said Assemblymember Rebecca Seawright.

Ribbon Cutting Celebration for Nisi Restaurant Formerly
 the Trellis Diner on Roosevelt Island

Roosevelt Island Historian Judy Berdy, Council Member Ben Kallos, Nisi owners Kai and Alex Razaghie, Assembly Member Rebecca
 Seawright, RIOC Board Member Howard Polivy and Frank Gibbs help to cut the ribbon for the New Restaurant Nisi.  Seawright assisted Mr.

 Razaghie in getting the necessary fire inspections for the opening.  

East 79th Street Neighborhood Association Betty
 Wallerstein Honored by Federal, City and State Leaders

 for Her Decades of Service to our Upper East Side
 Community 

Seawright's Chief of Staff Audrey Tannen presents Betty Wallerstein with a proclamation on behalf of the New York State Assembly. 



New York City Comptroller Scott Stringer, Council Member Ben Kallos and Council Member Dan Garodnick also presented proclamations
 and citations honoring Ms. Wallerstein's leadership. 

Manhattan Borough President Brewer Now Accepting
 Applications for Manhattan Community Board

 Membership 
New Yorkers living, working, or studying in one of Manhattan’s 12 community board districts are encouraged to apply.
 Community boards are the most grass roots form of local government, each composed of 50 volunteer members serving
 staggered two-year terms. The boards are pivotal in shaping their communities and they work to enhance and preserve the
 character of their
neighborhoods.

	You may apply online or print and complete a paper application, at manhattanbp.nyc.gov/CBapply. Please note: you should read
 the PDF and prepare your answers in advance, since the online application must be completed in one sitting. Applications must
 be submitted (or postmarked) before 5:00 PM on Friday, Feb. 9, 2018.

WINTER WEATHER UPDATES

 

New York City Office of Emergency Management Issues
 Travel
Advisory for Saturday and Sunday

Winter Weather Advisory in effect from 6 a.m. Saturday through 6 a.m. Sunday

Alternate Side Parking Regulations suspended Saturday to facilitate snow removal; parking meters remain in effect citywide

The New York City Emergency Management Department today issued a travel advisory for Saturday and Sunday. The National
 Weather Service has issued a Winter Weather Advisory for New York City from 6 a.m. Saturday through 6 a.m. Sunday. A total
 of 2 to 4 inches of snow is forecast, with locally higher amounts possible.The heaviest snow is expected to fall Saturday morning
 through
Saturday evening. A Winter Weather Advisory for snow means periods of snow will cause travel difficulties. New
 Yorkers should prepare for snow covered roads and limited visibilities, and are advised to exercise caution when driving,
 walking, or biking. Alternate Side Parking regulations are suspended Saturday to facilitate snow removal. Payment at parking
 meters will remain in effect throughout the city.

NYC Emergency Management also advised New Yorkers to prepare for cold temperatures this weekend. Temperatures are
 forecast to hover around freezing on Saturday.High temperatures Sunday are forecast in the upper 30s, but return below
 freezing Sunday night, with lows in the upper 20s. Cold weather can cause or worsen health problems. Certain individuals,
 including the unsheltered
homeless, people with disabilities and those with access and functional needs are at an increased risk
 for injuries, illness or death. Others at an increased risk also include people who drink heavily or use drugs and become
 incapacitated outdoors, or those who live in homes without heat, and:

         Are 65 years of age or older.
         Are infants.
         Have certain medical conditions such as heart or lung disease, high blood pressure, diabetes.
         Have serious mental health conditions or developmental disabilities.
         Have disabilities or access and functional needs (e.g. limited mobility, trouble leaving home).

New Yorkers are also encouraged to check on neighbors, friends, and relatives.
Please take the following precautions:

Safety Tips

For Motorists

Make sure to have a mechanic check the following items: battery, antifreeze, windshield wipers and washer fluid, ignition
 system, thermostat, lights (headlamps and hazard lights), exhaust system, heater, brakes, defroster, and oil level (if

https://nyc.us11.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bf27f3da34498cc55bd5e1da4&id=b6edf5c9ae&e=d8b3a7edc0
https://nyc.us11.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bf27f3da34498cc55bd5e1da4&id=69292b3dfe&e=d8b3a7edc0


 necessary, replace oil with a winter oil or SAE 10w/30 variety).
 Drive slowly. Vehicles take longer to stop on snow and ice than on dry pavement.
 Four-wheel drive vehicles may make it easier to drive on snow-covered roads, but they do not stop quicker than other
 vehicles.
Use major streets or highways for travel whenever possible.
Know your vehicle's braking system. Vehicles with anti-lock brakes require a different braking technique than vehicles
 without anti-lock
brakes in snowy conditions.
If you are driving and begin to skid, ease your foot off the gas and steer in the direction you want the front of the car to go.
 Straighten the wheel when the car moves in the desired direction. If you have an anti-lock braking system (ABS), apply
 steady pressure to the brake pedal. Never pump the brakes on
an ABS equipped vehicle.
 Try to keep your vehicle's gas tank as full as possible.
Keep the name and phone number of at least one local towing service in your car
in case you break down or become
 stuck.

For Pedestrians

Exercise caution and avoid slippery surfaces; some ice may not be visible. Wear sturdy boots that provide traction to
 reduce slipping. Use handrails when using stairs.
Seniors should take
extra care outdoors to avoid slips and falls.
Have heightened awareness of cars, particularly when approaching or crossing intersections.
If you have to go outdoors, wear
dry, warm clothing and cover exposed skin. Keep fingertips, earlobes, and noses
 covered. Wear a hat, hood, scarf, and gloves.
Shivering is an important first sign that the body is losing heat. Shivering is a signal to return indoors.
 Be careful when shoveling snow. Follow your doctor's advice if you have heart disease or high blood pressure. Cold
 weather puts an extra strain on the heart.
 Be safe at work. Workers who spend a lot of time outdoors are at risk for cold-related health impacts.
If you are an
 employer, implement safe work practices, provide appropriate protective equipment, and train workers on how to stay safe
 during cold and winter weather.
 Limit alcohol intake. Drinking alcohol may make you feel warmer but it causes your body to lose heat faster. Alcohol also
 impairs your judgment which limits your ability
to take appropriate precautions or remove yourself from a dangerously cold
 environment in time. As a result, alcohol actually increases your chances of hypothermia and frostbite.
Prolonged exposure to cold can lead to hypothermia, frostbite, and can worsen existing medical conditions such as heart
 and lung diseases

Hypothermia occurs when the body temperature drops to a dangerously low level. It can lead to death. Symptoms include:

         Intense shivering
         Dizziness
         Trouble speaking
         Lack of coordination
         Sluggishness
         Drowsiness
        
Confusion
         Shallow breathing

Frostbite occurs when parts of the body freeze, such as finger, toes, ears, nose, and cheeks. It can
cause permanent damage.
 Symptoms include:

         Red or painful skin
         Pale skin
         Unusually firm or waxy skin
         Numbness

Call 911 and follow instructions, or go to the emergency room if you see symptoms of hypothermia or frostbite.

Homeless Services

A Code Blue Weather Emergency notice is issued when the temperature is forecast to drop to 32 degrees Fahrenheit or less
 between 4 p.m. and 8 a.m., including National Weather Service calculations for wind chill values.  No one who is homeless and
 seeking shelter in New York City during a Code Blue will be denied. Should you see an individual who appears to be homeless

and in need out in the cold, please call 311 and an outreach team will be dispatched to offer assistance. During Code Blue
 Weather emergencies, experienced outreach teams work to connect homeless New Yorkers with the following resources:

Shelters: During a Code Blue, shelter is available system-wide to accommodate anyone who is reasonably believed to be
 homeless and is brought to a shelter by outreach teams. Accommodations are also available for walk-ins.

Drop-in centers: All drop-in centers are open 24-hours per day, including when Code Blue procedures are in effect, and
 will assist as many people as possible for the duration of the emergency. Drop-in staff and the dedicated outreach teams
 they work closely with each and every day can also make arrangements for homeless individuals at other citywide
 facilities.
Safe havens and stabilization beds: Chronically homeless individuals may be transported directly to these low-threshold
 housing programs.
 Street homeless outreach: Teams will contact vulnerable
individuals on their Code Blue Priority Lists a minimum of once
 every four (4) hours beginning at 8 p.m. during Code Blue Alerts and once every two (2) hours beginning at 8 p.m. for
 Enhanced Code Blue Alerts to encourage them to accept services, including transportation to a shelter placement. DHS
 coordinates borough-level Code Blue efforts directly with partner City agencies, including but not limited to NYPD, DSNY,



 and the Parks Department.

Safe Home Heating Tips

Improper use of portable heating equipment can lead to fire or dangerous levels of carbon monoxide. Take precautions to ensure
 you are heating your home safely.

Fire safety tips:

Make sure you have a working smoke alarm in every room. Test them at least once a month and change the batteries
 twice a year.
Use only portable heating equipment that is approved for indoor
use. Space heaters are temporary heating devices and
 should only be used for a limited time each day.
 Keep combustible materials, including furniture, drapes, and carpeting at least three feet away from the heat source.
 Never drape clothes over a space heater to dry them.
Never leave running space heaters unattended, especially around children. Always keep an eye on heating equipment.
 Turn it off when you are unable to closely monitor it.
Plug space heaters directly into a wall outlet. Never use an extension cord or power strip. Do not plug anything
else into
 the same outlet when the space heater is in use. Do not use space heaters with frayed or damaged cords.
If you are going to use an electric blanket, only use one that is less than 10 years old from the date of purchase. Also avoid
 tucking the electric blanket in at the sides of the bed. Only purchase blankets with an automatic
safety shut-off.

Prevent carbon monoxide poisoning:  

Carbon monoxide comes from the burning of fuel. Therefore, make sure all fuel-burning devices such as furnaces, boilers,
 hot water heaters, and clothes dryers are properly vented to the outdoors and operating properly. If you are not sure,
 contact a professional to inspect and make necessary repairs.
Make sure you have a working carbon monoxide detector. Most homes and residential buildings in New York City are
 required by law to have carbon monoxide detectors installed near all sleeping areas. Owners are responsible for installing
 approved carbon monoxide detectors. Occupants are responsible for keeping and maintaining the carbon monoxide
 detectors in good repair.
If you have a working fireplace keep chimneys clean and clear of debris       
Never heat your home with a gas stove or oven, charcoal barbecue grill, kerosene, propane,
or oil-burning heaters.
 Kerosene heaters and propane space heaters are illegal in New York City.
The symptoms of carbon monoxide poisoning are non-specific and include headache, nausea, vomiting, dizziness,
 sleepiness, trouble breathing, and loss of consciousness. Severe poisonings may result in permanent injury or death.

If a carbon monoxide detector goes off in your home get outside immediately and call 911. If you suspect carbon monoxide
 poisoning, get outside immediately and call 911. For more fire safety information, visit FDNYsmart.org.

What to Do if You Lose Heat or Hot Water at Home

Building owners are legally required to provide heat and hot water to their tenants. Hot water must be provided 365 days per year
 at a constant minimum temperature of 120 degrees Fahrenheit. Heat must be provided during the "Heat Season", between

 October 1 and May 31under the following conditions:

Between the hours of 6 a.m. and 10 p.m., if the outside temperature falls below 55 degrees, the inside temperature is
 required to be at least 68 degrees Fahrenheit.

Between
the hours of 10 p.m. and 6 a.m., if the outside temperature falls below 40 degrees, the inside temperature is
 required to be at least 55 degrees Fahrenheit.

Any New York City tenant without adequate heat or hot water should first speak with the building owner, manager, or
 superintendent. If the problem is not corrected, tenants should call 311.
For the hearing impaired, the TTY number is (212) 504-
4115. The center is open 24-hours a day, seven-days a week. Youmay also file a complaint via mobile app, 311MOBILE, or
 online at 311ONLINE.

The Department of Housing Preservation and Development (HPD) will take measures to ensure that the building owner is
 complying with the law. This may include contacting the building's owner and/or sending an inspector to verify the complaint and
 issue a violation directing the owner to restore heat and hot water if appropriate. If the owner fails to comply and does not

restore service, HPD may initiate repairs through its Emergency Repair Program and bill the landlord for the cost of the work.
 HPD may also initiate legal action against properties that are issued heat violations, and owners who incur multiple heat
 violations are subject to litigation seeking maximum litigation penalties and continued scrutiny on heat and other code
 deficiencies.

Take measures to trap existing warm air and safely stay warm until heat returns, including:

Insulate your home as much as possible. Hang blankets over windows and doorways and stay in a well-insulated room
 while the heat is out.
Dress warmly. Wear hats, scarves, gloves, and layered clothing.
If you have a well-maintained working fireplace and use it for heat and light, be sure to keep the damper open for
 ventilation. Never use a fireplace without a screen.
If the cold persists and your heat is not restored call
family, neighbors, or friends to see if you can stay with them.
Do not use your oven or fuel-burning space heaters to heat your home. These can release carbon monoxide, a deadly gas
 that you cannot see or smell.
Open your faucets to a steady drip so pipes do not freeze.

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0013PmwphVg-ymxXUrPNrs0nS8O0SaGvyAQXOZqTuP3XlYT4FDu7OA0250rVKObRY3n_kHOIIeLosMzlvEF5AzG5HP22tLrkKUrOir5B-9cS5trSUzaPWkyWMOiFF64A3spnpsLSGwLjemyLram89aadob7it7srkWtvu-37RrTpN4=&c=POtHheCp-Yh2PiOhBLG8jAJf_uuiZirmZXhaYhhotG-74a6lf2CmFA==&ch=ZEp0VdBzdk3Vd2Mss716h2TsnpCErsUauoZJ1hEEgGngq5NuL4waDg==


If You Need Emergency Heating Assistance

The Human Resources Administration (HRA) administers the federal Home Energy Assistance Program (HEAP), which can help
 low-income renters and homeowners with heating bills and other energy expenses. For information on HEAP, click here. HEAP
 can help with:

Regular heating bills from a variety of heat sources (even if heat is included in your rent or you live in subsidized housing).
Emergency payments to keep you from losing your heat
Replacing damaged furnaces, boilers and heating units.

For more information, visit nyc.gov/emergencymanagement. New Yorkers are encouraged to sign up for Notify NYC, the City's
 free emergency communications
program. To sign up for Notify NYC, download the free mobile application, visit
 NYC.gov/NotifyNYC, call 311, or follow @NotifyNYC on Twitter.

UPCOMING SEAWRIGHT SPONSORED EVENTS
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http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0013PmwphVg-ymxXUrPNrs0nS8O0SaGvyAQXOZqTuP3XlYT4FDu7OA0250rVKObRY3nyX-VgOLT94Yrt4ns0UsPCCLZvmoI1aDmWmUGWyi7He3a2ZrIiLVaeANR4msZhfItBLZ7PZFpCWlaujxyFIV1EOq5PTrod8zG5ROBPuyHElt5D02GXSobhjCcye2Rv7Mx3iU4Eb71EAM=&c=POtHheCp-Yh2PiOhBLG8jAJf_uuiZirmZXhaYhhotG-74a6lf2CmFA==&ch=ZEp0VdBzdk3Vd2Mss716h2TsnpCErsUauoZJ1hEEgGngq5NuL4waDg==


UPCOMING COMMUNITY EVENTS





CONSTRUCTION UPDATES



MSK/CUNY
Necessary construction activity will take place at the site on Saturday, December 9, and Sunday, December 10, 7:00 am -

 6:00 pm.  

Please call the project's Construction Information Line at 212-639-4444 with any questions or comments.

91st Street Waste Transfer Station

 

East 81st Street Pedestrian Bridge
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